
 

Phone: (954) 545-7043            City of Pompano Beach   Fax: (954) 545-7046 

UTILITIES ADMINISTRATION 
MEMORANDUM NO. 19-20 

 
DATE: Tuesday, February 26, 2019 
 
TO:  Otis Thomas, General Services Director 
 
From:  A. Randolph Brown, Utilities Director  
 
C:  Gregory P. Harrison, City Manager 
 
C:  Brian Donovan, Assistant City Manager 
        
SUBJECT:  Emergency Purchase Orders for 42” Force Main Repair 

 

On January 4, 2019 a subcontractor working for Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) 

ruptured a 42” pressurized sewage pipe which spilled 52 MG into the canal system from NW 15th 

Street east to the Intracoastal Waterway. The City contacted several Utilities and companies to assist 

with the repair and remediation process. After the repair, over 118 Aerators were placed in the canals 

creating oxygen to minimize the odor. The City worked with environmental regulators from Broward 

County and the State of Florida to insure all environmental concerns were addressed.  

 

Due to the state of the emergency we were unable to solicit bids. A number of emergency purchase 

orders where requested from our purchasing department. A list of all organizations, contractors and 

cost associated with the Force Main Break is attached. We are anticipating some additional charges 

from Broward County and Pace Analytical for daily testing and sampling. We will forward those as 

they become available. With instructions from our Finance department, the following accounts were 

used to create the emergency purchase orders relating to the Force Main Break.  

412-3590-535-31-60; 412-3590-535-46-10; 412-3590-535-46-30; 412-3590-535-46-50; 412-3590-
535-52-05; 412-3590-535-52-15; 412-3590-535-63-00; 412-3520-535-46-50; 420-7623-535-65-12 
 

Our City officials are working closely with FDOT and their insurance brokers for proper 

reimbursement of all cost the City incurred.   

 

Thank You. 
Enclosed.  


